
Southern New England Scrollers meeting notes for July 10, 2022


Six (6) people attended the meeting, and we had a lively discussion regarding various 
rodents, including mice, chipmunks, ground hogs (woodchucks),and perhaps others that 
I do not remember at this time.  After solving those issues, and since we could not solve 
the rest of the world’s problems, we went on to show & tell.  I brought some compound 
cut lighthouse ornaments.  John W. brought an interesting compound cut ornament that 
had an eagle on 2 faces and had a buffalo on the other 2 faces.  Some tricky cutting 
was involved in that one!  Great job John.  Maurile brought 2 beautiful intarsia projects; 
a teddy bear and a butterfly.  Please check them out on the club website.


The business portion of the meeting centered on the transfer of coordinator duties from 
me to Steve Ryan.  I have added Steve to the editors list on our website, and will be 
helping him get all of the information he needs to take over as coordinator.  I expect it 
will take time for him to get familiar with the website and setting up the mailing list, but I 
am sure he will do a great job when he is able to assume the duties.  I sincerely thank 
him for volunteering to do the job.  He already has some great ideas for future club 
activities, but I will leave the details for him to present when he decides it is appropriate.  
Please give Steve all the support you can during this transition.


I again am requesting any suggestions for future gatherings and/or facility tours in the 
coming months.  We have done a tour of the Granville drum museum and had a 
combination party & dinner at the restaurant in Plainville, but have not done anything 
since the covid lockdowns.  Perhaps someone has a suggestion for an activity that 
might attract many of our club members.  If so, please let me or Steve know and we will 
get the suggestions out to the membership.


I hope everyone has a safe and happy summer, and hope to see many of you at our 
next meeting, September 11, 2022, 1-3PM, at the Woodcraft store in Manchester.


Arnie



